
GOLF HAMMOCK OWNERS ASSOCIATION REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD
MEETING DRAFT MINUTES MONDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2022

GOLF HAMMOCK ACTIVITY CENTER
WORKSHOP – 6:45 pm    MEETING – 7:00 pm

Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Beatty

Board Directors Present:

Nancy Beatty, Robert Schroeder, John Waddell, Matt Nelson, Donald Robinson, Richard Smith,
Victoria Dale,

Approval of Meeting Minutes

Motion made by John Waddell to approve December Minutes. Robert Schroeder Second.
Motion approved unanimously.

Motion made by Robert Schroeder to approve January regular meeting minutes. Victoria Dale
Second. Motion approved unanimously.

Officer Reports:

President: Nancy Beatty

Talked with Bob and Donnie on several topics.  Checked into questions that were sent into the
web-site.  Also received several phone calls that were addressed.
.
Vice President: Robert Schroeder

I worked with committees on several projects. Also did some volunteer work on 3 different
properties.

Secretary: Matt Nelson

No Report



Treasurer: John Waddell



Treasurer John Wadell reported, as of the end of the month, 303 lots still have assessments due.
Received assessments for 2 lots which had checks returned because the account had been closed. Also,
John spoke with a homeowner with questions of why they received assessments for two lots since they
own one parcel. John did his best to explain that their parcel consists of two lots. Homeowner only sent a
check for one of the lots.

Committee Reports:

Common Grounds (landscaping - including tree care, irrigation, lighting/electrical, signs,
and fences) – Victoria Dale, Chair

Worked with Robert Schroeder to clean up a lot on the corner of mulligan and par rd. Also
trimmed up a tree on a blind corner.

Common Grounds (Lakes and Ponds) - Nancy Beatty, Chair

No changes. All maintenance is on schedule.



Complaints and Violations – Robert Schroeder, Chair

WROTE 5 violations and wrote 18 courtesy letters. Most of the courtesy violations are for
parking in yards and not on driveways. All violations are still open. The courtesy letters will be
followed up the week of 14 Feb.

Roads and Drainage – Richard Smith, Chair

Architectural Review-Donald Robinson, Chair

1- inground pool
1- screen enclosure
1- exterior painting
2- shingles replacement
1- generator install
1-gutters installed

Data Base and Directories - Open, Chair

No Report.

Activity Center and Special Events - Linda Fisher, Chair

No Report

Events - Linda Fisher, Chair

No Report



Welcoming – Joyce Rowe

I had 3 meetings in January, one is a renter. Left 2 welcome flyers where no one was home.
One home under renovation.

Street Captains - Cindy Bowser and Janet Phipps, Co-Chairs

No Report

Website – Ruthie



Old Business:

● Confirmation of Officers from the January 2022 Reorganization.

○ Robert Schroeder made a motion to approve the nominations and election of
officers for 2022. John Wadell second. Motion approved unanimously.

● Estoppel Letter Form for new homeowner acknowledgement of HOA Rules and
Regulations will be circulated for board member approvals

New Business:

● Donald Robinson made a motion to add John Mcangus as a board member. Robert
Schroeder second. Motion approved unanimously.

President Nancy Beatty entertained comments from homeowners present at the meeting.

Next Meeting will be Monday, March 14, 2022

Motion to adjourn made by Donald Robinson. Richard Smith Second. Motion passed
unanimously.

Members are encouraged to access the GHOA Website to reference the meeting minutes
that are subject to approval, and to review the Restrictions, Covenants, and Standing
Rules that apply to meeting discussions. www.ghoaonline.com


